
 
 
 

 
 
 
 

Fellow DXers, 
 
  It has been almost 10 months since I wrote a Fireside, and there has been a struggle to have a 

in-person club meeting due to the Covid pandemic. 
 
Most of the NODXA meetings have been "On-The-Air" on Wayne's Thursday night 10 meter nets 

at 8:30 pm on 28480 kHz. Since March of 2020, the club has had only two out-
door/picnic meetings and one indoor meeting. 
 
  The club provided pizza & chicken and bottles of water at two outdoor picnic 
meetings. Both meetings (held in June and October) were well attended with an 
average of about 20 individuals. The one indoor meeting (held in August) was 
attended by about 15 individuals. However, the club's Monday night meeting 
time of 7:30 PM had to be changed to 6:00 PM due to the restaurant's early 
closing time, and now as of September, the restaurant closes at 2:00 PM.  
   
  Hopefully, this will change once things get back to normal. It would now seem 
that for the rest of the year and probably during winter, the club meetings will 
be "On-The-Air" until further notice.  Keep an eye on the club's E-mail Re-

flector for updates. 
 
As far as DX goes, things seem to be loosing up with some minor DXpeditions on the air. NODXA 

has funded 4 DXpeditions this year (A52RU, 3DA0RU, 3DA0WW and 9X4X). The only major DXpe-
dition that is scheduled for 2021 is the top secret 3Y0I Bouvet Island DXpedition. No details have 
been made public by Dom, 3Z9DX (aka-3D2USU), yet, but it is supposed to happen this year. 
Again, he doesn't want funding from DX clubs or foundations (Hmmmm??? Go figure).  

 
For 2022, the 3Y0J Bouvet DXpedition (https://www.3y0j.no) is scheduled for November. Noth-

ing hidden here and it seems to be well organized. Anyway, with winter coming the bands are getting 
better during the new Sunspot Cycle 25. 

 
Good news! I was shocked at what I received in the mail today (October  18th). My tickets for 

the 2022 Day-Xenia HamVention (that I purchased in 2020). Almost 8 months ahead of schedule. 
WOW... I'M READY AND CAN NOT WAIT!!!! 

 
Let's hope that the COVID-19 virus situation comes to an end and things can get back to nor-

mal. For now, I hope everyone stays healthy in the coming months. Get on the bands and work 
something. 

 
73 and Good DX, de Tedd KB8NW 
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Tedd, KB8NW, opened the meeting at 8:44 p.m. on Wayne, K8FF’s, 10m net on 28480 kHz with 
nine regular members checked in. After the secretary read the minutes for the meeting of June 10, 

2021, there was one correction of a typo. Pete, N8TR, moved and Denny, WB8K, 
seconded for the minutes to be approved as corrected.  This motion passed on 
the vote.   
 
  Then our treasurer Mary, N8DMM, reported the treasury balance is solvent.  
No renewals were received. Wayne, K8FF, moved and Pete, N8TR, seconded for 
the treasurers report to be approved.  This motion passed on the vote. The re-
peater is OK.   Editor Dave, WD8IOU, was on not the net tonight but of course 
he is seeking articles for the next newsletter. 
 
Old/New Business: 
 
  Tedd, KB8NW, discussed that the 3Y0J Bouvet DXpedition has been cancelled.  

The Braveheart will be sold for something on the order of $250,000 and possibly will be scrapped.  
The organization leader N6PSE will be refunding all contributions. During the month there was no 
other request for funds.  

 
There will be a free Mansfield Mid-summer Trunkfest on Saturday but vendor fees will be 

$15.00. The NOARSfest will be at the Lorain County Fairgrounds on July 17, from 9 a.m. to 1 p.m. 
with tables for $7.00.   

 
On the topic of an in-person meeting at the restaurant on August 2, several members on the net 

were in favor of restarting. Tedd would still need to alert the restaurant and Tedd assumed the 
meeting would happen at the old starting time of 7:30 p.m.  Everyone had a great time at the mid-
June picnic at Aukerman Park.  John, K8YSE, discussed sending our usual Field Day contribution to 
the Sisters of Charity of St. Augustine to preserve our option to use their Mt. Augustine field for 
Field Day in 2022.  John moved we contribute our usual $150.00 and Pete, N8TR, second the mo-
tion. The motion passed unanimously.  

 
Jim, K8MR, promoted the IARU contest which is happening on Saturday starting at 8 a.m. for 24 

hours. Jim also mentioned working 1900 QSOs in a recent CQ WPX contest using the NO8DX call 
sign. 

 
Wrapup: 
 
Tedd stated that on the net next week he will discuss the final decision about restarting our 

meetings at the restaurant on August 2.  Denny, WB8K, moved and Pete, N8TR, seconded for the 
meeting to be closed. 

 
Tonight’s meeting closed at 9:13 p.m. 
 
Respectfully, Glenn, AF8C, Secretary 

 
 
 
 

Tedd, KB8NW, opened the meeting at 6:03 p.m. at the Gourme Restaurant with 12 members 
present After the secretary read the minutes for the meeting of July 8, 2021, there was one cor-
rection. Gary, NI8Z, moved and Denny, WB8K, seconded for the minutes to be approved as correct-
ed.  This motion passed on the vote.  

 
Mary, N8DMM, was absent but Tedd relayed her treasurers report, announcing the balance of 

$Ka-Ching! Mary has asked that all dues payments be submitted via PayPal directed to the email ad-
dress “marysbarn@roadrunner.com”. Jim, K8MR, moved and Ken, W8KEN, seconded for the treasur-
ers report to be approved. This motion passed on the vote. The repeater is OK per Glenn, AF8C. 
Editor Dave, WD8IOU, has finished the newsletter and is always looking for articles for the next 
one.  Tedd has a big article to send to Dave for the next newsletter.  

Minutes of the July 8th, 2021 NODXA Meeting  

Minutes of the August 2nd, 2021 NODXA Meeting  
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In sunshine news we believe that Bruce, N8DJX has retired.  Dave, KZ8Y, was at the meeting 
having suffered through Covid and cancer treatments. Dave, WD8IOU, our Field Day leader, is inter-
ested in making sure we reserve our date for the 2022 Field Day at Mt. Augustine. John, K8YSE, 
was going to look into it. Tedd said that Mary had discussed perhaps sending a letter to Mt. Augus-
tine to open discussions about that reservation but Mary’s absence tonight left that topic open. 

 
Old/New Business: 
 
Jim, K8MR, moved and Dave, WD8IOU seconded a motion for the annual payment of $60.00 to 

support the DX Plaque for the August 28, 2021, Ohio QSO Party. The motion was approved on the 
vote. Jim will operate as a Rover in OQP with Steve, K8LA, as driver. Also Dan, W8CAR, will operate 
OQP as K8O mobile.  

 
The next topic being hamfests, was opened by Jim, K8MR, regarding the Findlay Hamfest being 

indoors and NOARSfest being indoors. Tedd heard the recent Mansfield Hamfest was very good.  
Glenn, AF8C, will check on the club’s table status for the Cleveland Hamfest. Tedd reported that 
Mike, W8EU, reported that Dana Henry, W8HK, has become a Silent Key.  We heard that Mary told 
Tedd that Charles, W8PT, is a new club member, having joined at the June picnic. Tedd has received 
an email from John, K6MM,  who is offering to put on on Zoom presentations on DXpeditions to is-
lands when we can arrange a large viewing screen in the room. For that we would need to verify that 
a laptop computer can be connected to the restaurant’s AT&T WIFI.  

 
Tedd said we received no DX funding requests. Rick, K8ZH, asked about the status of K8VJG’s 

estate. Tedd said that John, K8YSE, has very little new information on that. We are interested in 
recovering from Ron’s collection the club’s Field Day plywood and big power cable. Tedd said that 
Ron’s daughter will be slowly cleaning out Ron’s house. So Gary, NI8Z, said he will query CARS to see 
if they want to take Ron’s things apart.  

 
Dave, WD8IOU, asked about the status of the Braveheart relative to the 2023 Bouvet expedi-

tion. Jim, KE8G, said the new owner of the Braveheart has no charters for the ship but Nigel Jolly 
would be wanting to refurbish it. Upkeep for the ship costs $100,000 a year. Wayne, K8FF, men-
tioned a presentation on Radio In a BOX (RIB) technology already field tested on the ship named the 
Magnet,  for island-based remote DX operations having all the radio equipment set up on land and 
linked with microwaved WIFI. Tedd referred to his OPDX Bulletin 1525  for a long story about possi-
bly reviving the defunct VP4 prefix. Ken, W8KEN, says that Jim, W8NRX is retiring and could be 
interested in joining the club. Jim was heard on our last net. 

 
Wrapup: 
 
Tedd proposed that we meet at the restaurant next month on September 13 (due to the first 

Monday being Labor Day). Wayne, K8FF, moved, and Jim, K8MR seconded for the meeting to be 
closed. The meeting closed at 6:40 p.m. 

 
Respectfully, Glenn, AF8C, Secretary 

 
 
 

Tedd, KB8NW, opened the meeting at 8:39 p.m. on the 10m net conducted by Wayne, K8FF, with 
12 members present.  After the secretary read the minutes for the meeting of August 2, 2021, 
there was one correction. Gary, NI8Z, moved and Ken, W8KEN, seconded for the minutes to be ap-

proved as corrected.  This motion passed on the vote.  
 
  Mary, N8DMM, was absent but Tedd relayed her treasurers report, announcing 
the balance of $Ka-Ching! Mary said that she sent the $150 2021 contribution to 
Mt. Augustine to keep alive our interest in their Field Day site. Mary said that 
they replied that they have not forgotten us, and it would be best next year for 
someone from our group who knows a resident there to contact them for any Field 
Day reservation. Wayne, K8FF, moved and Pete, N8TR, seconded for the treasur-
ers report to be approved.  This motion passed on the vote.  
 
The repeater is OK per Glenn, AF8C.   Editor Dave, WD8IOU, was not available 
for this meeting to speak about the newsletter. 

Minutes of the September 16th, 2021 NODXA Meeting  
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Old/New Business: 
 
Dennis, K8LBT, mentioned the cancellation of the Great Lakes Division Convention at the now can-

celled Vette, KY, hamfest. Tedd announced that the A25RU Russian team has asked for funding sup-
port for their intended Kingdom of Eswatini, (formerly Swaziland) DXpedition to run from October 22 
to November 8.  Their call sign will be 3DA0RU. Activity will be on 160-6 meters using CW, SSB and 
FT8 (F/H) with eight operators.  Their costs are estimated to be $18k to $20k. Dennis, K8LBT, 
moved the club fund them for $100 and Glenn, AF8C, seconded with an uptick to $200. The motion 
voted for $200 and passed.   

 
We are holding on a contribution of $500 for the 3Y0J Bouvet Island DXpedition.  Glenn, AF8C, 

moved and Jim, K8MR seconded that we continue to hold, waiting for critical timing. The motion was 
passed on the vote. It was mentioned that the ARRL has provided a $5000 Colvin Award to that 
team.  

 
For the Cleveland Hamfest, the club members will pay for one table ($20.00). ARRL card check-

ers will be able to use that table. Gary, NI8Z, announced the K4MIA/8 activity that is on now and 
that members should work that station operated by our member Linda, N8LRS.  Look for that station 
around 7260 kHz tonight or other evenings in the next few days. ( QSL to K4MIA.) 

 
Wrapup: 
 
After some discussion on where to hold the October meeting, Tedd proposed that we hold the Oc-

tober meeting on October 14 at the Metroparks picnic site.  Brian K3USC, and Pete, N8TR, offered 
their favorable opinions. In case of rain the meeting will occur on Wayne’s K8FF 8:30 net.  Dennis, 
K8LBT, moved to accept and Dennis, W0JX, seconded.  The menu will include pizza and chicken and 
any volunteered side dishes. Pete, N8TR, moved to fund the picnic food for up to $150, not to ex-
ceed $160,  and Brian, K3USC, seconded that. The motion passed and the meeting ended at 9:15 
p.m. on the net. 

 
Respectfully, Glenn, AF8C, Secretary  
 

 
 
 
 

Tedd, KB8NW, opened the meeting during the fall picnic at Auckerman Park, North Royalton, with 
15 members and guests present.  After the secretary read the minutes for the meeting of Septem-

ber 16, 2021, there were no corrections. Gary, NI8Z moved and there was a sec-
ond for the minutes to be approved as corrected.  This motion passed on the vote.    
 
  The treasurer Mary, N8DMM, reported a balance of $Ka-Ching! Denny, WB8K 
moved and Dennis, K8LBT, seconded for the treasurers report to be approved.  
This motion passed on the vote. The repeater is OK per Glenn, AF8C. Editor Dave, 
WD8IOU, was not available for this meeting. 
 
  Old/New Business: 
 
  So far five people have worked the 3DA0RU station already. Tedd asked that 
anyone who works them send him a note so he can expedite our entries into LOTW 
because of the club’s previous $200 donation. Tedd said that the 3DA0RU group 
thanked us for our funding. They will be active until October 21.   

 
We received a new funding request from a Latvian group that is also going to the Kingdom of 

Eswatini and will operate on many bands also as 3DA0WW from October 12 through October 26. 
Dennis, K8LBT, moved and Gary, NI8Z, seconded we contribute $100 to that operation and the mo-
tion passed on the vote.  

 
Another request was received via the email that Glenn, AF8C, forwarded to Tedd.  This group will 

operate as 9X4X, Rwanda, with 7 operators and 3 stations on 160 through 10, CW, SSB, FT8, and 
Satellite and they will be in CQWW CW from November 24 through December 1.  Gary, NI8Z moved 
and Wayne, K8FF, seconded a motion to donate $100.00 to the 9X4X group and that motion passed 

Minutes of the October 14th, 2021 NODXA Meeting  
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on the vote. After the vote, due to a question during the discussion of 9X4X, AF8C looked up the Clublog 
wanted listing for 9X4X.  They are 131 on that list.  

 
Wrapup: 
 
The location and date for the next meeting will be decided later. There were discussions on the sta-

tus of the restaurant in Strongsville. Tedd said that the restaurant only closes early on Monday due to 
lack of business on Mondays but they are open through the evenings on other days of the week.  Then 
the meeting ended at 4:22 p.m. at the park. 

 
Respectfully, Glenn, AF8C, Secretary 

 
 
 
 

Tedd, KB8NW, opened the meeting at 8:45 p.m. on the K8FF with 12 members and guests present.  
After the secretary read the minutes for the meeting of October 14, 2021, there were no corrections. 
The treasurer Mary, N8DMM, reported a balance of $Ka-Ching! Ken, W8KEN, moved and Wayne, K8FF, 
seconded for the treasurers report to be approved.  This motion passed on the vote. Pete, N8TR, and 
Mary, N8DMM, reported that people are paying dues successfully with Paypal at 
marysbarn@roadrunner.com. Editor Dave, WD8IOU, was available for this meeting. 

 
Old/New Business: 

 
  Tedd reported that the funds we voted to support the Rwanda, 9X4X, DXpedition 
were sent and we received back email from 4X1VF with a thank-you note explaining 
our logo was on their website. We also received a thank-you from the 3DA0WW group 
and our logo is on their website also.  We also received a thank-you from R7AL for 
the 3DA0RU contribution.  Because of our support there, they will upload 3DA0RU 
confirmations of member QSOs to LOTW. At the same time they wanted to know if 
we could fund the 7P8RU activity which is basically over now.  Dennis, W0JX, moved 
to fund 7P8RU for $200 and that was seconded by John, K8YSE. That motion was 
passed unanimously.  
 
  Next we discussed the tabled motion from June to support 3Y0J, Bouvet, for $500.  
That activity will be in late 2022, with eight stations.  See their website for that in-

formation. We heard from Tedd the amounts already pledged by some large U.S.DX associations. We 
discussed whether to raise our motion to $1000 but then an alternate plan arose.  Pete, N8TR, an-
nounced he will support up to $250 more by matching any individual contributions that total up to $250, 
thus reaching $1000 if enough of that support is reached.  Those contributions can be sent to like dues 
to Mary on PayPal.  

 
Dennis, K8LBT, discussed not hearing of any support from Bruce, N8DJX, that was floated in June, 

2021. George, K8KR, said he will try to contact Bruce.  Dennis, W0JX, supplied a verbal acclamation for 
the people who will take on the travel to operate 3Y0J and he moved that we raise our contribution for 
3Y0J  to $1000. There was a second by K8LBT. The unanimous vote passing the motion sealed the deal.  

 
On another item, Tedd said that the Swains Island operation has been postponed to March 2023. 
 
Wrapup: 
 
On meeting sites, Tedd commented that it is likely we will not have another in person meeting until 

January, 2022, or later. So we will continue with meetings on this net as necessary. Then this meeting 
ended at 9:11 p.m. on the net. 

 
Respectfully, Glenn, AF8C, Secretary 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Minutes of the November 4th, 2021 NODXA Meeting  
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Tedd, KB8NW, opened the meeting at 8:46 p.m. on the K8FF 10m net with 12 members and guests 
present.  After the secretary read the minutes for the meeting of November 4, 2021, there were no 
corrections. Pete, N8TR, moved and Wayne, K8FF, seconded to approve the minutes and this passed on 
the vote. The treasurer Mary, N8DMM, reported a balance of $Ka-Ching! 

 
Old/New Business: 
 
Tedd reported that we received a thank-you letter from the 7P8RU Russian group. Also we got a 

thank-you from the Bouvet, 3Y0J, group for our contribution to their future expedition.  Our club logo 
is now on both websites. Also, the N8TR matching contribution offer collected 
$230.00 so far from three or four people. So we have accumulated $1460 for our 
total donation. We have not heard from Bruce, N8DJX. Tedd pronounced a thank-
you to Pete for that offer.  
 
  In the matter of new requests, for Crozet, there is no website yet. Tedd pointed 
out that Crozet is the third most wanted entity. So we should contribute, but the 
amount is uncertain because it’s a one man operation. He will be there for three 
months, only doing ham radio. His operation is estimated to cost EU 41,000.  Dennis, 
K8LBT, expressed concern about that operator’s success, given that the Crozet gov-
ernment has restrictive limitations on his license for operation. Pete, N8TR, really 
wants Crozet. Operator Thierry, F6CUK, will use  a  POTA/SOTA vertical antenna. 
Dennis, K8LBT, first moved for a $200 contribution with John, KT8D, seconding the 

motion.  Tedd, KB8NW, suggested more like $400.  Then Dennis upped his motion to $500.00.  John, 
K8YSE, asked if this operation is listed in OPDX?   Tedd said he sent out that info to only club mem-
bers, due to the sensitivity of some of the information. There were some discussions for a few minutes 
after which Pete, N8TR, moved to actually hold the Crozet vote. Dennis, K8LBT seconded that.  So we 
held the actual Crozet funding vote for $500. That vote passed the funding.  

 
On the topic of in-person meetings, John, KT8D, said that the Gourme restaurant closes on Mondays 

at 2 p.m. Perhaps we could talk about meeting on other evenings. Tedd said that Buffalo Wild Wings will 
not open their back room. Therefore we can’t yet do our traditional post-contest luncheons. 

 
Wrapup: 
 
Tedd suggested that the next meeting could be a Thursday gathering at the Gourme restaurant. 

Tedd would have wanted to reserve January 6 for 6 p.m. at the restaurant. But no motion to do so was 
put forth. Then this meeting ended at 9:14 p.m. on the net. 

 
Respectfully, Glenn, AF8C, Secretary 
 

 
 
 
 

LOS GATOS, Calif. — Netflix has greenlit an uplifting series about the life of a three legged dog 
who successfully runs his own booth at hamfests. 

“The pilot episode was a touching tale about this dog overcoming his limited physical capabilities to 
become a reputable dealer of 256 MB RAM,” said Andre Trespiernos, director of niche programming for 
Netflix. “By the end of the episode, we were all in tears.” 

Based on true events, the series details the dog’s struggles with finding replacement parts for an 
IBM Thinkpad 360C, battling the military surplus radio vendor for booth space, and facing his fear of 
suspendered men (a dog’s eye view into species politics.) 

“Those watching will be hit with a nostalgia for obsolete electronics and a new respect for small 
business owners who also happen to be canine and missing a fourth leg,” notes Trespiernos, who is also 
juggling the production of a harrowing documentary highlighting the plight of grandchildren lost at ham-
fests. 

The project is slated to hit the streaming network next Spring in order to coincide with the begin-
ning of peak hamfest season. 

 
By K5KAC, on the scene. 

Minutes of the December 2nd, 2021 NODXA Meeting  

New Ham Radio Netflix Series  by hamhijinks.com 
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The Northern Ohio DX Association is a non-profit organization 
with a primary interest in DXing. We encourage all DXers to join our 
group and share the interest and fun of DXing. 

Please complete the application below and send along your  
appropriate dues or renewal to:  

 
NODXA, P.O. Box 361624 , Strongsville, Ohio 44136 
First Time Membership/Renewal (U.S. and DX)           $20.00 
   
Name__________________________ Callsign_________________ 
Address _______________________________________________ 
City _____________________  State/Prov. __________________ 
Country _____________________ ZIP ______________________ 
E-mail ________________________________________________ 
Telephone _____________________________________________ 
ARRL Member? _____ Exp. Date _______ DXCC Member?_______ 
Special Interest ________________________________________ 

NODXA Application and Renewal Form 

NODXA Information 
NO8DX: Special Event Callsign 
W8DXA: NODXA Repeater   147.360 
 
Web-site:  http://www.papays.com/nodxa.html 
Newsletter Submission:  wd8iou@adelphia.net 

NODXA Meetings are “On the Air” and held the 
first Thursday of each month during the NODXA 
10 meters net (on 28480 kHz [+/- QRM] at 
8:30 EDT (0130Z) by net controller Wayne, 
K8FF.  As usual, Wayne will start the net with 
check-in and then one round of comments and 
then the meeting will start. 

Meeting Information 

President: Tedd Mirgliotta, KB8NW (440-237-2816) 
V. President: Dennis Stuber, K8LBT  (440-628-1959) 
Secretary: Glenn Williams, AF8C  (440-934-5566) 
Treasurer: Mary Michaelis, N8DMM (440-236-5426) 
Newsletter: David Autry, WD8IOU (440-238-0417) 

NODXA Club Officials for 2020-2021 

As of January 2018, the  
current DXCC Entities total 
is: 340. 

DXCC Info 

Thanks to the following for 
their contribution to this months 
edition: N8TR, N8DMM, 
KB8NW, AF8C, T30L and ham-
hijinks.com. 

Newsletter Contributors 


